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I pray this report finds you doing well in the Lord, but if there are struggles going on right now 

then stop and enjoy the presence of God. Whether in good times or difficult times, pause and 

be refreshed in the peace that only God can provide. The application in Psalm 46:10 is for us to 

stop striving and release ourselves to the Lord and trust His protection and provision.  

Thank you for your faithful support to the churches of Arkansas and their work. TC and I were 

privileged to be with Grace in Hope, Indiana on April 30th and it was a wonderful day of 

worship. We were blessed to see what the Lord is doing through Bro. Scott, Sis. Missy and the 

people there. We were also blessed to spend time with Bro. Micah and Sis. Julie from Calvary in 

Magnolia. A check for $37,167.49 was presented that day and at the writing of this report the 

debt on the property has been paid off.  

The second quarter offering will be going to Budd Creek for ongoing renovation expenses. Be in 

prayer for our camps as they begin their summer camping season in the near future. Also pray 

for Bro. Reggie Walling; he broke his arm and had surgery on it this past week. It is three weeks 

from the beginning of camp season for them. It will be a six-to-eight-weeks of healing. 

The third quarter will be split three ways: Cornerstone in El Paso for Bro. Oscar Rutiaga in 

Reynosa Mexico, Red Oak in Hot Springs for Bro. Eddie Garcia in Northville Philippines, South 

Crossett in Crossett for Bro. Jose Romera in Costa Rica. Pray for God’s work around the world, 

that the lost would surrender and we that are saved would continue to hunger and thirst for 

God. 

In Christ, 

Jeff Neeley 
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